
 

 
 
 

Minutes from the Fourth District Meeting 

Saturday March 23, 2019 

Lions District 20-W 

Hampton Inn and Suites 

100 Mirror Lake Drive 

Lake Placid, NY  12946 

 

In attendance; 

Lion Bentley, Barbara 
2nd VDG Brisee, Rick 
Lion Chanowsky, Devin 
Lion Chanowsky, Diane 
PDG Griffith, James 
Lion Hadjis, Jim 
PDG Jarvis, Joe 

Food Pantry Jones, Bob 
Lion Lange, Cliff 
Lion Lange, Diane 
Lion  Laurin, Priscilla 
Lion Laurin, Ricky 
Lion Maxam, Robert 
Lion McChonchie, Holly 

PDG McDonald, John 
 

 
 

Lioness Nevins, Nancy 
DG O'Hare, Michele 
Speaker O'Hare, Morgan 
Lion O'Mara, Bill 
1st VDG Pike, Ed 
Lion Plummer, Katrina 
Lion Plummer, Verna 

Lion Ronayne, Kevin 
PDG Scott, Joan 
PDG Stano, Ed 
Lion Stano, Elizabeth 
Lion Ware, Rita 
Lioness Wright, Pam 

  
 

 

DG Lion Michele O’Hare called the meeting to order at 9:40 A.M. 

 
King Lion Jim Hadjis of the Lake Placid Lions welcomed everyone to the area and gave a brief 

history of the Lake Placid Lions Club chartered in 1939 and some of their service and fund 

raising projects. 

 

Presentations; 

Childhood Cancer 



The representative from Ronald McDonald House could not make this meeting; he will be 

attending a meeting next year.  Lion Diane Lange, our Pediatric Cancer Chair, updated us on 

some initiatives that are under way, and would like the help of all Lions Clubs help with the hope 

bags handed out to families and children that are suffering as well as possibly reading to the 

children, cooking and so forth at the Ronald McDonald house 

 

Our other speaker on Childhood Cancer was Morgan O’Hare, she presented the following 

information; 

Good Morning, 

It is an honor to be here today with all of you. My mother, Michele O’Hare, has told me 

on several occasions about all of the exciting work you do and needless to say, I am incredibly 

impressed. You give tirelessly to your communities and I am most inspired by the vision 

screenings you provide for children ages 18 months to 6 years old. You are directly changing the 

lives of parents and families who may be unaware and/or health illiterate.  You instantly flag and 

refer patients so that they can get the care they need and deserve to live a healthy, “normal” life. 

Although I was not screened by the Lions, I want to share my personal story with you today as it 

relates to the vision and mission of the organization. 

Cancer: A six-letter word generally defined as, “a disease due to the abnormal growth of 

a specific cell line in particular organ that has the potential to spread to various other organs.”  

However, I know this word has a slightly different meaning for each of us.  This one word tells 

of stories both good and bad, it triggers emotions, memories, maybe times we never want to 

remember again.  It makes us think of family members, friends, loved ones, anyone who has 

fought or is currently fighting this terrible six-letter word, cancer.  We have all been affected by 

cancer, one-way or another and this morning, I want to share with you how this six-lettered word 

has contributed to my resilient strength and positive outlook on life. 

I was three years old when I was diagnosed with Retinoblastoma, which is a rare cancer 

of the eye seen primarily in children.  My parents were devastated.  What was going to happen to 

me?  I was three; I certainly had no clue.  It was tough, but we got through it.  After a few 

surgeries to remove my left eye, chocolate ice cream from the nurses’ station at Will’s Eye in 

Pennsylvania, and countless rewinds of the movie, Babe, I was finally able to go home and live a 

normal life, cancer free.  Well…sort of.  While the physical tumor may have been removed, 

cancer had found several ways to continue being a part of my life.  I had to miss fieldtrips to get 

my prosthetic checked in Boston.  I had to see three other doctors multiple times a year for 

checkups.  I had to wear special safety goggles (that by the way, I almost always found a way to 

avoid wearing, please don’t tell my mother) during gym and other physical activities.  I had to 



wear my glasses at all times even when I could see the chalkboard perfectly.  I had to explain to 

my friends at slumber parties that my eye stayed open when I slept and that I wasn’t a one-eyed 

Cyclops or One-Eyed-One-Horned-Flying-Purple-People-Eater.  

However, despite all of those things, cancer has been a part of my life in a different way 

that some people may not fully understand.  That six-letter word has shaped who I am in every 

way possible.  It has made me positive. Without Retinoblastoma, I am not entirely sure who 

Morgan O’Hare would be today.  Despite the difficulties I had growing up, from day one I have 

seen Retinoblastoma as a blessing, and nothing less. 

Having one eye has been the most influential contributor to the positive outlook I have on 

life.  I can say with confidence that it has taught me three valuable lessons that I strive to live by 

every single day. 

Number One.  “Don’t take yourself too seriously.”  This is by far the most important 

lesson my eye has taught me (which by the way is plastic not glass).  Yes, we are all human and 

life is not perfect no matter how hard we may try to make it. Yes, sometimes having one eye can 

be challenging too, but you learn to embrace that.  You walk into doors and clothing racks, 

sometimes even people.  Other times you feel like you are walking by yourself when someone 

stands on the left side.  Or the best is when people can’t figure out where you are directly looking 

and you end up saying hello to random strangers who seem to be very confused and freaked out.  

Oh well, that is life for a one-eyed-woman and there is no way around it.  At the end of the day 

though, I love to laugh, to smile, and make fun of myself.  I even purposefully try to make 

people uncomfortable when they feel awkward or are too afraid to ask me questions.  I love 

making other people smile; it makes me happy and it gives me joy.  Life is far too short to take 

yourself seriously.  So, the next time you accidentally push the pull door or miss your mouth 

trying to eat a big cupcake, just laugh it off, and everything will turn out okay in the end. 

Lesson number Two.  “Be open-minded.”  Having one eye has helped me to understand 

how other people think and their approaches to life and all that it offers.  I try to always find the 

positive in every situation and try to see things from the other person’s shoes.  In college, there 

was a student-initiated campaign last year, “I Love My Body Week”. Essentially, there were 

pictures of student volunteers posted all around campus with personal comments they wrote 

about why they loved a particular body feature.  My picture had read, “I love my eyes (with the 

“s” crossed out) because it helps me see others’ points of view” and to be honest, I absolutely do.  

I can remember one time when a good friend of mine did not exactly feel the same way.  It was a 



day burned into my memory that I will never forget.  He put his hand in the middle of my face, 

splitting it into two.  He said, “You would be so perfect if the right side of your face was exactly 

like your left and you had two eyes.”  At the time, I felt like I had gotten hit with a baseball bat 

square in the stomach.  But now, that is not the case.  Yeah, sure, so one eye is slightly lower 

than the other and it does not blink all the way, but I love it that way and would not change that 

for the world.  We are guilty of judging other people, but I beg you to try and look beyond the 

superficial characteristics of the people around you.  Dig to find the meaning and passions of 

those people.  Be open-minded to what you learn and accept them for who they are.  We can 

learn a lot from our colleagues if we just listen and keep an open mind free of judgment.  Even 

when you may be the one judged, I encourage you to stay positive, try and understand where the 

other person may be coming from, ignore negativity, and be more accepting of others even when 

they may not accept you.  

  And lastly, lesson number Three.  “It is not how hard you can hit, but how hard you 

can get hit and keep moving forward.”  This powerful quote from just a short scene in Rocky is 

both fiancé and my favorite line. Life likes to throw all of us curve balls and push us down for a 

plethora of reasons every now and again.  Cancer was one hurdle I had to confront one way or 

another and I am a stronger woman for it.  

With my parents, sister, friends, and loved ones by my side, I have grown to become a 

confident, (relatively) mature woman who is unafraid of taking risks and experiencing new 

things.  I would not be who I am if it were not for the people in my life and those who I choose 

to surround myself with.  I am forever grateful for them because without their strength, hope, 

continuous support, and love.  

I have gone through the surgeries, the doctor visits, the difficult, frustrating days of 

constantly bumping into things, and I have found a way to be strong and positive.  Those 

strenuous times do not define me; rather it is how I have chosen to respond to the challenges that 

does.  Thank you for your time today and for allowing me to share my story and the lessons I 

have learned with you.  Thank you for the inspiring work you do each and every day with dignity 

and compassion. You are helping the children of today, see tomorrow.  

 

 

Update on Diabetes; 

IPDG John McDonald presented an update of our mission with Diabetes 

 2 years ago LCI added Diabetes to our mission 



 The goal for LCIF is to engage Lions 

 Increase access to care 

 Increase awareness 

The Brookfield Connecticut Lions started a camp for children with diabetes, which allows 

children to share information with their peers.  They have also started vision screenings for 

seniors 

The Saratoga Lions invited Chuck McFarland, from AADE to come and speak in the past about 

what they are and do. Lion Barbara Bentley has since taken the online course to become a 

certified educator, the course costs $150 and is 18 hours long, the Saratoga Lions covered the 

cost of her course, in the future LCI might be covering those costs. 

AADE draft between their organization and LCI will be passed at the national board meeting in 

Iceland in April 

The Center for Disease Control will be sponsoring a pilot program throughout the country  and 

the Saratoga Lions will be one of the trial sites working with AADE.  A joint diabetes tool kit 

will come out in Milan for education and resources 

Gary Brown will be lobbing in Washington DC for a National Day Diabetes this coming 

November 

NABA is applying for a grant similar to the grant just given to the Ogdensburg Lions so they can 

update their facility to offer more vision/hearing and diabetes education working with Saratoga 

Hospital and Albany Medical Center. (a copy of the grant request will be attached to the 

minutes) 

On May 15th at 5PM there will be a press conference in Ogdensburg and they would like as 

many Lions there as possible.  

 

Leo Clubs report; 

Lion Katrina Plummer presented an update on Leo’s (copy of her presentation will be attached to 

the minutes) 

 April is Leo awareness month 

 A survey about Leo’s was sent to all clubs, only 7 clubs responded, the survey was sent 

out again in hopes for additional responded 

 She is willing to come to any club or Leo meeting if help is needed. 

Business Meeting; 

Last Cabinet meeting minutes; 

A motion was made to accept the 3rd Cabinet minutes as written by PDG John McDonald, it was 

2nd by PDG Ed Stano, everyone was in favor. 

 

Treasurer’s report; 

Lion Kevin Ronayne presented the treasurer’s report (a copy will be attached to the minutes) 

 As of now we are in good shape 

 We still have some grant funds 

PDG Joan Scott made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, Lion Ricky Laurin 2nd the 

motion, everyone was in favor. 

 

DG report; 

DG Michele reported the following; 



 There are 52 clubs in our district 

 We are number 1 in our Multiple District for membership[p growth 

 Please make sure all of your club information is updated on line in a timely manner 

 By the end of April she would like every club in the District to make a donation to Campaign 100, 

whatever amount they can afford  that would give us 100% participation  

 We are in need of a 2nd Vice District Governor, if anyone knows of someone that might be 

interested please let her know 

 CABVI brochure was passed out about Beacon of Hope Outreach, “When 2 women who are 

Lions met, A Global Nigeria Project Initiative was the result”  (copy of the brochure will be 

attached to the minutes) 

 PCC Kelly is doing training to become a Certified Guiding Lion 

 Officer training will be done in 2 parts t this  year,  part one will be on line and  part two will be 

on 5/9 at the Holiday Inn in Saratoga 

 LCI’s web page will be down March 29th 

 All clubs should report their officers for next year as soon as possible 

 For a great training event encourage everyone to attend the US Canada forum in Spokane this 

year 

 If your club is going to the State Convention and they want to vote all of their dues need to be 

paid before that 

 Presently there are 15 clubs on suspension as they still owe dues to MD 20 

 The testimonial will be held in May at the Holiday Inn in Saratoga 

 The strategic survey deadline was extended to the end of April so more people can respond 

 This year our support was for the Hunger project, we would also like to do an environmental 

project as a district 

 

Food Pantry; 

Bob Jones from the Lake Placid Food Pantry spoke about their program; 

They are under the Ecumenical Charities program; 

 they have a thrift shop that serves 50 plus families   

 twice a month they go to the regional food bank in Latham and bring back 1200 to 1800 pounds 

of food 

 the Church of Latter Day Saints helps them 

 they serve/hand out 300 turkey dinners at Thanksgiving 

 they pick up donated food from Hannaford weekly outdated items are not accepted they can 

not hand those out 

  their facilities are donated 

GAT Team Updates; 

Membership; 

PDG Ed Stano presented a membership update (his report is included in the meeting reports 

which will be attached to the minutes) he also spoke about the following; 

 2 clubs in the northern part of our district merged as well as the Johnstown/Gloversville clubs 

that should make all of them stronger  

 He spoke about the club health report 

 He is worried about where he sees members drop within a year or two of joining a club 



o Orientation is a key to keeping members  

 Make more people aware of what the clubs do  

 PDG will try to get to all the clubs and speak about membership 

 Call people that don’t come to meetings to find out why they are not attending 

 Try to get those members that might not show up for meetings to participate in service projects 

or activities 

 “ASK” 

 Still trying to get a new club into certain areas. He will take the list of suggestions from the 

survey and work on those areas 

 He will be attending Zone meetings 

 

Service; 

IPDG John McDonald spoke about service in our district as well as at the club level; 

 He spoke with the Anthem project people about doing something for the regional food 

bank in the spring as well as those events that we have done with them in the Fall 

o We will be doing a project as the regional food bank on April 27th, form 9am to 

12:30 and a 2nd shift from 12:30 to 3:30 pm 

 Suggest doing a food drive at the local club level 

 Kid Sight screenings are critical do them!  The Saratoga Lions just did one last week 

working with NABA 

 A Ronald McDonald house representative will be at the next District Meeting in 

September to speak about their services to those families impacted with Children in the 

Hospital with Cancer 

 Lion Diane Lange our Pediatric Cancer Chair is willing to come to meetings to speak  

 For those County Fair’s that have tractor pulls the hearing society had ear plugs that can 

be passed out to viewers, if you can help pass them out, wear a Lions shirt and let VDG 

Rick know you can help.  In the north country where they have lawnmower pulls the 

same thing applies, volunteer to hand out ear protection 

 Report your service hours, we are a “service” organization 

 Share your club information in the newsletter 

 Use and share the diabetes handouts 

 NABA is applying for a Grant from LCI to assist in their 1.2 million dollar project, 

donations would also be appreciated from all clubs, that grant will be presented for 

approval at the September district meeting 

 Make sure if your clubs need something to apply for grants from all of the Lions  

organizations that are available to help you 

Hearing Society; 

VGD Rick presented an update of their activities; 

 The program was started June 1st of 2018 

 31 cases have been handled so far 

 52 hearing aids have been facilitated 

o 1 was associated with a Zone project 

o In one instance 2 clubs worked together 



o One from District O also took advantage of the program 

 Recycled hearing aids fund their program 

 They would partner with any club that asks  

 They will have a display at the State Convention 

 Looking to establish 2 loan out centers in the northern part of our District 

o Approaching someone in Ogdensburg and in Potsdam  

o Let him know if you know of anyone interested 

o DG Michele said there was in interest in Schroon 

 The bylaws are being reworked, there are presently 47 board members, they are trying to 

streamline that, this effort should be done in a few days 

o Each King Lion in the district will get a letter stating the change 

o Looking for volunteers to hand out ear plugs at county fairs for tractor pulls and 

lawnmower pulls 

 April 29th at 7pm will be the annual meeting at the Eye Institute in Slingerlands, anyone 

can attend 

Elections; 

3rd VDG, Ricky Laurin 

 Chazy Lions Club 

 Lion Ricky joined in 1976, took a leave and rejoined in the late 1980’s 

 Works in his clubs with the local 4 schools 

 They work on a lot of eye screenings on board with the Eye Institute 

  Participates in inter club meetings 

A motion was made to accept Lion Ricky Laurin as 3rd vice district governor, PDG Joan Scott 

accepted the motion first, Lion Diane Lange 2nd the motion, everyone was in favor motion 

carried 

 

1st  VDG, Rick Brisee 

PDG John McDonald introduced Lion Rick Brisee of the Waterford Lions Club 

He read Lion Rick’s resolution (copy will be attached to the minutes) 

A motion was made to accept Lion Rick as 1st VDG, PDG John accepted the motion first, Lion 

Ed Pike 2nd the motion, everyone was in favor motion carried 

 

District Governor Ed Pike 

PDG Joan Scott read Lion Ed’s resolution (copy will be attached to the minutes) 

A motion was made to accept Lion Ed as District Governor, PDG Joan Scott accepted the motion 

first, Lion Ricky Laurin 2nd the motion, everyone was in favor motion carried 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Rita Ware 

Cabinet Secretary  

 



LEO CLUBS

Q U E S T I O N N A I R E  R E S U LT S , F O R M I N G  N E W  

C L U B S  A N D  S TA RT I N G  O U R  3 - 5  Y E A R  P L A N



A P R I L  I S  L E O  
AWA R E N E S S  

M O N T H !



QUESTIONNAIRE OVERVIEW 
• Questionnaire sent out, in September, to all clubs.

–It asked if the member knew:

• What LEOs were

• If their club has/had one or considered starting one

• What projects they work with their Leo's on 

• If they don’t have one, what other groups do they work with

• Total questionnaires received back: 11 (From 7 clubs)

• Many  of the questionnaires I got back were from clubs 

that already have a Leo Club or have had one in the past. 



QUESTIONNAIRE RESULTS

• Seven responses came from clubs who already know who the Leos 

are and who already work with their club. 

• Three were from clubs who have had Leo clubs in the past but no 

longer have one.

• The last one was from a club who has never had a Leo club. 

This got me thinking, why did we not receive more back? Were the 

clubs who didn’t know what Leos were afraid to respond? 



SO WHAT ARE LEOS?
Below are some of the responses that I received back on the 

questionnaire: 

• Leos are “a youth organization which is sponsored by the lions club 

in their community” 

• “They are an adolescent program used to foster future lions”

• They are “Little Lions”

• They are “school youth, that serve their communities as a group 

under lions” 



SO WHAT ARE LEOS?

While these are all correct, Lions Clubs International states that Leos are:

“the youngest members of Lions Clubs International” they “embody the 

best qualities of our incredible organization. They are devoted young 

people who realize the power of action. Together, Leos and Lions form a 

powerful partnership—one of mutual respect, where Lions learn from the 

innovative insights of Leos, and where Leos gain access to the proven 

strategies of those who’ve successfully served the world for decades”-

www.lionsclubs.org



FORMING A NEW LEO CLUB

• If your club is thinking about forming a Leo Club, or bringing back an old club, I 

can help! There is also a lot of good information on www.lionsclubs.org

regarding Leos. 

• “Sponsoring a Leo club provides Lions with opportunities to mentor and 

empower young leaders while fostering a commitment to community service. 

Through involvement with a Leo club, Lions can energize and inspire members 

and even increase the sponsoring club's community exposure, attracting 

potential members such as young professionals, students, parents and families.” 

– www.lionsclubs.org



STEPS TO FORMING A NEW LEO CLUB

There are Six Easy steps to forming a new club

• Step 1: Establish a Framework

Determine if the new Leo club will be community or school-based, Alpha (12-18) or Omega (18-

30).

• Step 2: Identify Potential Leos

Obtain the names of Leos from schools, universities, colleges, houses of worship, youth groups, 

friends and relatives.

• Step 3: Invite Prospective Leos to an Informational Meeting

Explain the philosophy of the Leo Club Program and answer questions concerning: requirements for 

Leo club membership, the relationship to the sponsoring Lions club and Leo service activities. 

Distribute the Alpha Application for Leo Club Membership (Leo50-A) or Omega 

Application for Leo Club Membership (Leo50-O) and invite interested youth to join the Leo 

club.



STEPS TO FORMING A NEW LEO CLUB

• Step 4: Host a Formation Meeting

Organize a Leo club formation meeting to elect Leo club officers, discuss potential projects, 

accept The Leo Club Constitution and Bylaws and determine the place and time for club 

meetings.

• Step 5: Complete Required Paperwork

Complete the Leo Club Organization Report (Leo-51) with proper signatures. Attach a 

list with the names of the club's founding members and return it to the Leo Club Program 

Department. The entire certification process can take four to six weeks.

• Step 6: Plan an Installation Ceremony

Once the Leo Club Organization Report form has been approved, the sponsoring Lions club 

should organize a meeting to present the Certificate of Organization and install Leo club 

officers. Launch the Leo club with an installation ceremony.



COST OF LEO CLUB 

• Leo Club Organization Fee is $100.00. It is a one time fee and includes all of the 

following:

– The costs involved in processing the Leo Club Organization Report

– A Certificate of Organization

– A Leo club officers' kit

– A Leo club sponsor kit

– Leo lapel pins for each original Leo club member

• Lions clubs are also billed $100.00 annually to sponsor a Leo club This pays for Leo Club 

Program materials, mailings, club record maintenance, communications, awards and program 

resources. 

• If a Leo club is canceled, the Leo Club Termination Form (Leo-86) must be received by 

the Leo Club Program Department by October 31 to receive levy credit for the current year 

only.



WHY SOME CLUBS ARE HAVING A 
HARD TIME WITH LEOS

• Kids are busy, they are involved in sports, other clubs and work. It makes it hard for them to 

join another club

• Most schools have other volunteer organizations, like Key Club, National Honor Society, 

Interact Club as well as others.

• So, what do we do then? Well, consider the following:

– Maybe take a look at forming a community based Leo club instead of a school based one. 

– Find something for them to do as a service activity that is unique and not something that other 

clubs in the school already do

– Pick a meeting day when other school clubs don’t meet, or do an online/telephone group so Leo’s 

can join in when they have the time. 



ARE LIONS WORKING WITH OTHER 
YOUTH ORGANIZATIONS? 

Yes. Here are some of the groups Lions are working with:

• B.S.C.S.D. (Ballston Spa Central Schools District) Service Club

• Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts

• 4-H clubs

• Sports Teams

• Clarkson University

• SUNY Postdam State College

We are already working with these kids, why not see if they have any interest in joining a Leo Club 

and forming one in your area, or adding membership to your existing club



STARTING OUR 3-5 YEAR PLAN

• Start at least 2 new Leo Clubs within our district

• Have a program at one or two of the cabinet meetings for our Leo’s to 
participate in 

– Allow them to have their own separate cabinet meeting one in the 
norther part of our zone and one in the southern part of our Zone. 

– If travelling is hard with Leo’s maybe have a Skype meeting or other 
visual conference meeting to allow them to express their ideas

• Have a Leo fundraiser or service project within the district, maybe one 
north and one south. 

• Have two Leo’s sitting on the Cabinet as non voting members at our 
cabinet meetings. 



STARTING OUR 3-5 YEAR PLAN 
CONTINUED

• Make sure that Leo Club advisors are communicating with the President and 

Secretary of their club as well as the District Leo Coordinator

– I cannot stress the importance of communication! Send me information on 

all the good things your Leo Clubs are doing, both for district reports as 

well as to share for fun. Send it to the District Newsletter too. We all want 

to know what they are doing. 

– Club presidents and secretaries should speak to the Leo Advisors and 

make sure that they are communicating with the district. We have had so 

many communication issues in the past, and it really ends up hurting our 

Leo’s  



SPECIAL THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING 
CLUBS

• Clifton Fine

• Broadalbin-Perth

• Ballston Spa

• Town of Greenfield

• Galway

• Chazy

• Raquette River Lions



• If you have any questions about Leos, or would like Lion Katrina to present on them at your 

clubs meeting, email her at kplummer817@gmail.com or call her at 518-360-5093.



Lions District 20-W Treasurer’s Report 
For the period 1/19/19 through 3/14/19 
 

• Income and Expense details for the period from 7/1/18 through 3/14/19 
are attached.  Account balances are also shown in the attachments. 
 

• Within our accounts we still have $2,849.13 remaining in Lions Quest grant 
funds, $272.72 remaining in MD-20 Centennial Service Program Grant 
Funds, and $339.97 in Anthem Day grant funds.  
 

• Clubs wishing to make a donation toward the District Governor’s 
recognition gift should send their contributions to Lion Kevin Ronayne, 
Cabinet Treasurer, 4 Fenimore Place, Gansevoort, NY 12831-1477. Please 
try to have checks in by May 1. 

 
• The District is also accepting donations from Clubs toward district Melvin 

Jones Fellowship and Knight of the Blind awards. Checks can be sent to 
Cabinet Treasurer, Lion Kevin at the address above. 
 

• In accordance with LCIF rules a separate checking account has been 
established to accept and disburse the $105,000 diabetes grant funds that 
we awarded to the district.  No transactions have yet taken place. 
 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Lion Kevin Ronayne 
Cabinet Treasurer 
 



3/14/2019
Account Balance

Bank Accounts

    CABVI Grant Funds 0.00

    District 20-W Admin Account 16,335.48

    District Knight of the Blind Award 0.00

    District MJF Award 100.00

    LCIF Anthem Grant 339.97

    Lions Quest Grant 2,849.13

    MD-20 Centennial Service Program Grant 272.73

    TOTAL Bank Accounts 19,897.31

OVERALL TOTAL 19,897.31

Account Balances - As of 3/14/2019
As of 3/14/2019

3/14/2019 Page 1
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